
From: Dave <davetou 

Sent: Tuesday, August 5, 2014 2:44 PM 

To: ATR-LT3-ASCAP-BMl-Decree-Review <ASCAP-BMl-Decree-Review@ATR.USDOJ.GOV> 

Subject: Consent decrees 

I am an American songwriter, and professor of audio engineering at Belmont University in Nashville. I'm 

submitting this comment on my own behalf in opposition to the ASCAP and BMI consent decrees. I believe these 

government actions essentially are a compulsory license outside of the Congress and take away songwriters' 

rights to due process of law. 

Just to be clear, I am not saying that Justice Department consent decrees in general are oppressive. I am saying 

that the way these particular consent decrees operate is oppressive to songwriters. 

Sincerely, 

Dr. David Tough 

Nashville TN 




